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Letters to the Editor

Dr Preskorn Replies

To the Editor: Thank you for the opportunity to respond and 
thank Dr Berm and colleagues for their thoughtful and thought-
provoking letter. My comments are solely from my perspective and 
do not necessarily reflect the views of my coauthors or the study 
sponsor as time did not permit a response from the entire group. I 
am gratified by the interest this article1 has generated and believe it 
is reflective of the importance of the topic and the study results. I do 
not disagree with the points raised in Dr Berm and colleagues’ letter, 
which complements and extends points made in our article.
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Pharmacogenomic information is rapidly expanding, and 
pharmacogenomic testing is increasingly being made available to 
clinicians.2 However, many of these clinicians were trained in an 
era before such knowledge was available. For me, that raises several 
questions:

The test results alone may not be sufficient. Instead, 1. 
an educational component about how to interpret the 
results may also be needed especially given the extent and 
complexity of multiple medication use in clinical practice. 
Although that was not the primary thrust of our study, the 
results did clearly document that extent and complexity.
How well has the genetic information been vetted in terms 2. 
of clinical applicability? What is the standard that is used 
to determine whether the genetic information is worthy 
of being used clinically? Is that standard published and 
uniform amongst the various companies offering such 
testing services? At a minimum, it would seem that the 
genetic finding should have been reproduced by multiple 
laboratories and the variance in response accounted for by 
the test of sufficient magnitude to be clinically meaningful. 

I have had these concerns for some time, but they were reinforced 
by the letter from Dr. Berm and colleagues, and I wonder how many 
clinicians in general practice are comfortable with their mastery of 
the points raised in her letter.

The overarching issue to me is how to provide information on 
pharmacogenomics and molecular pharmacology to clinicians at 
the point of care with sufficient context so that the clinicians can 
optimally use it to make appropriate therapeutic decisions for their 
patients.
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